
Monthly Board Meeting 
PARTRIDGE TOWNSHIP 

Aprill,2021 

Matt Klocke called the meeting to order at 7:28 p.m. Those present were Ovid Jensen, Lee Johnsen, Matt 
Klocke, Laurie Jorgensen, and Anne Stitt. Minutes of the last Board Meeting were read. Matt asked if any 
objections or corrections to the minutes, none being stated, minutes are approved as read. Treasurer's 
report was read. We had a beginning balance of $256,082.33 the receipts totaled $19.41, and 
disbursements of $41,011.96, to bring our ending balance to $215,089.78. Matt asked if there are any 
objections or corrections to the treasurer's report, none being stated, treasurer's report was approved as 
read. Claims to be paid tonight 7716 to 7717. 

Special Visitors: 
• None 

Old Business: 

• Clerk contacted Mike Couri of Couri & Ruppe, who said we should just publish the 
whole Zoning Ordinance instead of just the changes, clerk will get that to the Askov 
American. 

• Jerry Telker mailed us a letter of intent for the roadside mowing, this year $1575.00 is the 
cost. Clerk had called and left a message explaining we picked up the¾ mile ofKoland 
Road so presume that is included in this estimate. 

• Discussion about Assessor options for next year. Clerk was asked to contact Lori at Pine 
County, and Rich Koons to ask them how long their contracts are that we would sign, the 
frequency that they assess each section ie: every 5 years, and when they need to know by. 

New Business: 
• Ovid is meeting Federated at the Town Hall 4/7 for the yearly inspection. 
• Lee spoke w/Lee Hessenius who asked about the driveway permit for his driveway which 

his property is Finlayson Township, the road is ours and so is the right of way so the 
Driveway permit would be needed for them. 

• Road Inspection was held prior to this meeting. Roads were in good condition. Gravel is 
needed on Jackson Rd W, 1 mile w of 33, One Mile Road South ofDegerstrom, Root 
Road, Fire Tower Road, Low Landing Road 1/8 mile West of Boundary Line Road, 
Prairie Lane, Koland Road, Tamarack Rd couple 100 yards South and North of32, Clark 
Road by the holes from Beavers burrowed, Partridge Dr to West build up approach and 
across to East gravel tracks to 23. Maple Hill Lane could use ditching on top of hill. 
And Pickeral Creek will need some once the ditching there is completed. Ovid will talk 
to Gus and our hopes is to have it done by June or July. 

Meeting adjourned at 8:36 p.m. 
Respectfully submitted by, 

fn, mk4- 
Anne Stitt, Clerk 




